
Newsletter 
No. 10.           14th February 2025 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Facebook: Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School, Barnstaple 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
What a busy and productive half-term we have had. 
All the children have been working really hard and 
making excellent progress in their learning. 
It has been great to see some of our children 
representing the school at the recent netball 
tournament, their efforts and behaviour have been a 
credit to the school. Well done to our teams who 
came a successful 7th and 3rd place. 
Last Wednesday, we had a visit from one of our local 
Police Community Officers who joined the children 
for lunch. It was great to see the children engage and 
ask different questions. 
  
Thank you for all of your support at the PTFA Cake 
Sale this morning, and for supporting our whole 
school non-uniform day today. 
 
It was lovely to see so many of you come to share the 
Year 3 assembly at the end of the day today, a lovely 
way to close the half term. 
 
A reminder that school starts back for children on 
Tuesday 25th of February and the children will join 
together for an Ash Wednesday service in school on 
Wednesday the 5th of March. 
   
Many thanks for your continued support. Take care 
and have a wonderful half term break. 
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Lorna 
Wilby, Head of School 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Spring Term Dates 
  
Mon 17th Feb Half Term Break 
Mon 24th Feb Non Pupil Day—School closed 
Tue 25th Feb Pupils Return to School 
Wed 26th Feb Owl Class Swimming 
Wed 5th Mar Ash Wednesday Service 
Wed 5th Mar Owl Class Swimming 
Fri 7th Mar  Crazy Hair Day raising funds  
   for North Devon Hospice 
Fri 14th Mar Whole School Book Swop  
   World Book Day—Wear Pyjamas or 
   dress as your favourite book   
   character 
Fri 28th Mar Big Walk - CAFOD whole school 
 

Goodbye and thank you! 
 
Today we say goodbye to two members of our 
fabulous school community.  We wish Mrs Sarah 
Fryers and Mrs Becky Sutton all the best in their new 
jobs and thank them for everything they have done 
for our children and families. 
 
Miss Wilby will also be leaving today to start her 
maternity leave.  We can’t wait to hear news of her 
baby and of course will share this news with you in 
due course. 
 
Mr Meech, Executive Headteacher 

Swimming for Owl Class 
Owl class will be swimming after the half term break every Wednesday afternoon  starting on Wednesday  26th 
February until the 2nd April.  Children will need to be in their PE kits every Wednesday and bring their Swim-
ming kit in a bag.  Please ensure your child has a coat as they will be walking to and from the Leisure Centre. 



PTFA News 
Thank you to everyone that kindly 
donated cakes and supported our 
cake sale today.  Please look out 
in this newsletter for future PTFA events after half 
term. 
 
Please contact the school office if you would like to 
become involved in helping our lovely band of 
parents and staff that run our Parent, Teacher and 
Friends Association.  They work tirelessly during the 
year to raise funds for school resources and treats 
and events for the children. 
 
The PTFA wish you a lovely half term break. 
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Headteacher’s Awards 

Well done to the following children 

who have recently received 

Headteacher’s awards:- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Robin 
Bryan 
 
Heron 
Isabella 
Lottie 
Luke 
Sebastian 
 

Owl 
Frankie 
Toby N 
Ava B 
Nellie P 
Freddie P 
Asher 
Daniel 
 

 
Kingfisher 
Issac 
 
Swallow 
Kya 
Sam 
Aika 
Lilly-Mae 

Whole School Attendance 

Both Heron  and Swallow 

Classes had the highest 

attendance this week with 

97.7%. 

 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Heart of Gold Awards 
Well done to all the children who 
have achieved our Heart of Gold 
Award for displaying our school 
rules: 
 

 

 

 

We are so proud of you. 

Charlie C 
Roman 
Francesca 
Toby N 
Jacob 
Doro 
Kadie 

Zachary 
Efua 
Leonor 
Alice 
Rosa 
Millie 
Liam S 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

Thank you for your support this term. It has flown by and we are seeing your children grow, 
make friendships, learning to share and play. They are loving reading books. The book corner is 
always filled with children- The Gruffalo is read every single day! If you would ever like to stay 
on for half an hour in the morning to sit in our book corner and read books to the children you 

would be most welcome. 
 
We return on Tuesday 25th February.  This next half term is full of events and celebrations. Friday the 28th 
is Crazy Hair day! The following week begins our World book day celebrations. As part of World book day 
the school will be holding a book swap day, so have a look through your books and see if you have any that 
you would like to swap.  
 
Our learning next half term will include growing plants- we will be digging out our beds ready for planting 
soon. If you can spare us some time to help we would be most grateful.  
 
Have a fabulous week off and we will see you soon.  
 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  
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Half Term Holiday 

We would like to wish you all a happy and healthy 
half term break.  We look forward to welcoming 
you all back to school on Tuesday 25th February 
to start the second half of the Spring Term. 

World Book Day—14th March 2025 
 
We will be celebrating World Book day on Friday 
14th March.  We will be wearing pyjamas for the 
day or you can dress up as your favourite book 
character.  We will also be doing a book swap on 
this day which will be a lovely opportunity for chil-
dren to bring in pre-loved books from home and 
swap for others that they can enjoy reading. 
 
Look out for our posters, around the school, with 
more details nearer the time. 
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Bookings for the Spring term sessions of our free training for parent carers – Making 
Sense of SEND – are now open! 
 
These sessions are free for parent carers in Devon and can be done online or in person. 
Previous attendees have described the training as “Excellent, so empowering!”, “Good 

practical help” and “Friendly with a chance to ask questions”.  
The aim is to help parent carers understand some of the most important information and the most useful 
skills to develop when supporting a child with SEND. They will explain the basics about special educational 
needs, SEN support and how the SEND system works and help parents to feel more confident about 
speaking up for their child and working with professionals. 
You may find it most useful if you’re new to SEND or have a child being supported without an EHC plan, 
but anyone is welcome to join! 
There are two online sessions which you can do one after the other, (part one followed by part two) or 
separately as individual stand-alone sessions. All the training will be repeated each term so if you miss 
one session, you can join the next time. Each term the in-person training will be in a different part of Dev-
on. 
 
Online sessions 
Part one: About SEND and school 
Wednesday 12 March 2025, 1pm-2.30pm 
 
This session covers: 

• Important things to know –  the law, the SEND system, types of SEN, SEND language 
• SEN Support – core principles of support, types and levels of support, how SEN support works, school 

plans and adjustments 

• Getting help  – when and how to get help, the Local Offer in Devon, useful organisations and services, 
how to get more help 

 
Part two: How to take part and share what you know 
Wednesday 19th March 2025, 10am-11.30am 
 
This session covers: 

• Your views and your role – what is a parents role and what isn’t, sharing your views, day to day con-
tact with your child’s nursery, school or college, taking part in meetings. 

• Your child or young persons views and how to collect and share them. 

• Sharing what you know – knowing your child and knowing your child’s SEN, gathering and sharing 
useful evidence, what to do if things go wrong. 

 
In person session (parts one and two together) 
2nd April 2025, 9.15am for a 9.30am start – 12.45pm. 
Cullompton Community Centre, Pye Corner, Cullompton, Devon, EX15 1JX. 
 
 
Tickets are unlimited for the online sessions but there are only 30 places available for the in person ses-
sion. There will be time for questions and discussion during both types of sessions. 
 
To book, please visit:- https://devonias.org.uk/making-sense-of-send-training-bookings-now-open 
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The next newsletter will go home on:  Friday  7th March 2025 
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